
公報編號 Journal No.: 361                公布日期 Publication Date: 05-03-2010 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

1/3 
 
 

 

 

香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300090026 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

INNOVA PATENT GMBH 
RICKENBACHERSTRASSE 8-10, A-6960 WOLFURT, AUSTRIA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

12, 37, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

08-10-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-01-2010 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 12 
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railway installations; cable transport apparatus and installations; cable railroads, 
funiculars, cableways and cable conveyors; installations for transporting persons and 
goods and equipment that is associated therewith, in particular driving engines, 
installations for vehicles, carriages, chair lifts or cabins in stand-by position, 
installations for garaging; cable railways cars, passenger cabins, elevator chairs, 
containers for holding goods for conveyance by apparatus for transporting goods; cable 
and rail conveyance devices and apparatus, undercarriages, couplings and trailer 
fixtures for vehicles; components and attachments (provided they are not included in 
other classes) for the above cited goods, namely canopies for passenger cabins, 
elevator chairs, transportation platforms, trailer hitches, drive shafts, glare 
protection devices, brake jaws, brake linings, brakes, brake shoes, chassis, movable 
equipment for transportation and conveyor apparatus, pallets, troughs, conveyor belts, 
attachments for holding cargo, spoil cars; bogies for elevator chairs; cabins, boxes, 
shock absorbers, fenders, torsion shafts, suspension springs, steps, windows, wheels 
for vehicles, seats for vehicles, armrests and headrests and slipcovers for vehicle 
seats, doors, ceilings, housing for parts of land vehicles (except motors), gear trains, 
box wagons, car couplings, tail-lifts, engines for land vehicles, turbines for land 
vehicles, fenders for rail vehicles and funiculars, wheel axles, hubcaps, crawlers, 
reduction gears, backup warning devices, windshield wipers, guards, pulleys, rails, 
clamps, rollers, rope pulleys, ropes, chairs for cableways, elevator chairs, stirrups 
for elevators, windshields, visors, all for vehicles; suspension gears, carriages, ski 
racks for vehicles, underframes for vehicles, car tipping devices; motors for land 
vehicles; all the aforesaid goods for motor cars;  apparatus for transportation and 
conveyance; vehicles for transporting persons and goods and equipment that is 
associated therewith, in particular driving engines, installations for vehicles, 
carriages, chair lifts or cabins in stand-by position, installations for garaging; cars. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 12 
railway installations; cable transport apparatus and installations; cable railroads, 
funiculars, cableways and cable conveyors; installations for transporting persons and 
goods and equipment that is associated therewith, in particular driving engines, 
installations for vehicles, carriages, chair lifts or cabins in stand-by position, 
installations for garaging; cable railways cars, passenger cabins, elevator chairs, 
containers for holding goods for conveyance by apparatus for transporting goods; cable 
and rail conveyance devices and apparatus, undercarriages, couplings and trailer 
fixtures for vehicles; components and attachments (provided they are not included in 
other classes) for the above cited goods, namely canopies for passenger cabins, 
elevator chairs, transportation platforms, trailer hitches, drive shafts, glare 
protection devices, brake jaws, brake linings, brakes, brake shoes, chassis, movable 
equipment for transportation and conveyor apparatus, pallets, troughs, conveyor belts, 
attachments for holding cargo, spoil cars; bogies for elevator chairs; cabins, boxes, 
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shock absorbers, fenders, torsion shafts, suspension springs, steps, windows, wheels 
for vehicles, seats for vehicles, armrests and headrests and slipcovers for vehicle 
seats, doors, ceilings, housing for parts of land vehicles (except motors), gear trains, 
box wagons, car couplings, tail-lifts, engines for land vehicles, turbines for land 
vehicles, fenders for rail vehicles and funiculars, wheel axles, hubcaps, crawlers, 
reduction gears, backup warning devices, windshield wipers, guards, pulleys, rails, 
clamps, rollers, rope pulleys, ropes, chairs for cableways, elevator chairs, stirrups 
for elevators, windshields, visors, all for vehicles; suspension gears, carriages, ski 
racks for vehicles, underframes for vehicles, car tipping devices; motors for land 
vehicles; all the above goods not for motor cars. 
 
類別 Class 37 
construction, repair, installation, erection, reconstruction, extension, maintenance of 
transportation and conveyance equipment, of transportation and conveyance apparatus, 
and of rail-road facilities; consultation regarding erection, maintenance and operation 
of transportation and conveyance facilities, transportation and conveyance equipment, 
and rail-road facilities; supervision of construction regarding facilities for 
transportation of persons. 
 
類別 Class 42 
technical project design, technical project management, technical construction planning 
and consultation, preparation of expert's reports, quality control by standardization, 
technical research for transportation and conveyance equipment and for transportation 
and conveyance facilities and railroad facilities and transportation resources; 
technical consultation regarding erection, maintenance and operation of transportation 
and conveyance equipment, transportation and conveyance facilities and rail-road 
facilities and transportation resources. 
 
 

 


